
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Dear Parents and Carers,                          21st July 2025 

Re: School Uniform Expectations for Female Students 

I hope this letter finds you well. At Mulberry Stepney Green, we are committed to maintaining high standards in all 

areas of school life, including uniform. Our uniform policy is designed to promote a sense of identity, equality, and 

pride in our school community. 

As we begin the new term, I would like to take this opportunity to remind you of the expectations around uniform 

for female students. 

We ask for your continued support in ensuring that your child comes to school each day wearing the correct 
uniform. This enables all students to focus on their learning without unnecessary distractions or issues arising from 
incorrect attire.   Trousers must be: 
 

• Plain black, Straight cut, medium width, regular fit or pleated, may have turn-ups, shoe length 
• No fashion styles including: 

o ‘Boot leg’ 
o ‘Ski pants’ 
o ‘Flared’ trousers 
o Jeans or denim-style fabric 
o No lycra 

We kindly ask that you avoid purchasing fashion trousers that do not meet these criteria. Students wearing 

trousers that do not adhere to this policy will be sent home to get changed and parents will be contacted. 

We believe that consistency in uniform helps reinforce our values of discipline and unity. If you are unsure about 

whether a particular item meets the school’s uniform standards, please do not hesitate to contact the school 

uniform providers, Khalsa or Ocean Designs school wear (details attached on school uniform list) or look on their 

website. 

Thank you for your continued support in helping us maintain the high standards we expect of all students. 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Mr Z Chowdhury 
Head of School 
 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 


